[image: image1.png]




July 2018

Dear Bobcat Community,

Welcome to another amazing year! I am honored to serve as Central’s new principal. This is my 21st year in education and my experience on several campuses has prepared me to take on this very important leadership role. Our major goals this year include rebranding Central, improving school-wide systems and building positive relationships among all. My hope is that we will work collaboratively to make Central High School the school of choice in this community.

As we begin a new year, it is important to acknowledge the numerous items to celebrate at Central including improved student achievement, increased college application completions as well as an increase in scholarship earnings. Additionally, students improved in 5 of 6 areas on the AzMERIT, and the Spring of 2018 Junior ACT results showed strong gains. We are very proud of our students and their demonstration of academic achievement. 

In addition to assessment score improvements, Central will be undergoing an extensive modernization project that will include some exciting structural changes. Construction plans are currently under way. By the end of the school year, the plan is to have a modernized front exposure along Central Avenue along with addressing some security improvements through a remodel of the registration area. The Culinary Arts areas will be expanded along with a cafeteria remodel. These are exciting times for the Bobcats!

In preparation for the new school year, there are some logistical items that must be shared. Because of construction, the registration office will be relocated to the former child care area northwest of the campus. Additional student lunchtime seating will be set up on the basketball courts under large canopies with air conditioning. Please note that this is a temporary move, and the results are expected to be incredible. If your child should have a medical condition requiring an indoor lunch, do not hesitate to reach out to the campus. We are here to support each and every one of our amazing students!

To close, I want to acknowledge some additional administrative changes. Evana Santee will replace Gilbert Jones as the Assistant Principal for Opportunities. Ms. Santee is an experienced administrator who is coming to us from the Maricopa District. She has worked at both the elementary and high school levels. She is a former college basketball player and coach. In addition, Tad Roeder will take on the role of Assistant Principal for Student Success. Mr. Roeder is an experienced teacher. He has worked extensively with the Alhambra administration for the last two years. Dr. Michael Gard will move into the Assistant Principal for Registration role, while Dr. Jeffrey Williams will take on the Assistant Principal for Instruction position. I am thrilled to be a part of such an amazing administration team. I am looking forward to an exciting future as principal of Central High School. This is going to be a great year Bobcats!
Sincerely,

Leticia Avalos, Principal

